
 
 
 
CALIFORNIA PUBLIC RECORDS ACT REQUEST 
 
VIA EMAIL     May 9, 2022 
 
California Health and Human Services Agency 
ATTN: PRA Request 
1215 O Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
CHHSMAIL@chhs.ca.gov 
 
 Re: Ghaly Communications Regarding Glasgow (IR#0703A) 
   
Dear Sir or Madam:  
 
 This firm represents the Informed Consent Action Network (“ICAN”).  On behalf of ICAN, 
we are requesting records pursuant to the California Public Records Act, Cal. Gov’t Code § 6250 
et seq. (“CPRA”). Please provide the records in your possession via email to foia@sirillp.com: 
 

All communications sent or received by Mark Ghaly that include the 
term “Glasgow”, “booster”, “Scotland”, “UN”, “vaccine”, “climate 
summit”, “trip”, and/or “COP26” dated between October 26, 2021 and 
November 20, 2021.  

 
We ask that the agency use its discretionary authority to waive any and all fees or charges 

pursuant to Cal. Gov’t Code § 6253(e).  ICAN is a not-for-profit news media organization whose 
mission is to raise public awareness about vaccine safety and to provide the public with 
information to give informed consent. (Exhibit A.). As part of its mission, ICAN actively 
investigates and disseminates information regarding vaccine safety issues for free, including 
through its website,1 a weekly health news and talk show,2  and through press events and releases. 
ICAN is seeking the information in this public records request to allow it to contribute to the public 
understanding of the government’s vaccine safety programs, including the government’s efforts to 
promote vaccine safety. The information ICAN is requesting will not contribute to any commercial 
activities.  

 
If only portions of a requested file are exempted from release, the remainder must still be 

released. We therefore request that we be provided with all non-exempt portions which are 
reasonably segregable. We further request that you provide an index of any deleted or withheld 
material and specify the statutory basis for denying access to such materials. Such statements may 
help to avoid unnecessary litigation.  ICAN reserves all rights to commence an action if necessary. 

 
1 https://www.icandecide.org/. 
2 https://thehighwire.com/. 
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The CPRA requires a response within ten (10) days.  Failure to respond in a timely manner 

shall be viewed as a denial of this request and ICAN may immediately take further action. If you 
would like to discuss our requests or any issues raised in this letter, please feel free to contact us 
at (212) 532-1091 or via email at foia@sirillp.com during normal business hours.  Thank you for 
your time and attention to this matter. 

 
  
 Very truly yours, 

 
 /s/ Aaron Siri 
 Aaron Siri, Esq. 

Elizabeth A. Brehm, Esq. 
Colin M. Farnsworth Esq. 
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